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Notice of Serious Incident 

 

Date of Incident:10/16/2022  

Date Received by DCCECE: 10/17/2022 

 

Facility Name: Perimeter Behavioral of Forrest City 

Facility Number: 142 

Facility Type: Residential 

Incident Type: Licensing 

Report Description: Residents Name/DOB:  Date/Time of incident: 
10.16.22 10:57pm Please give a description of the incident: Per staff report last night around 
10:57pm, the resident asked staff for the clippers to fix his hair cut. The resident was given 
the clippers and clipped his hair while in staff?s supervision. After the resident began to 
walk down the hallway onto the residential hall with the clipper entering multiple residents' 
rooms and clipping a patch of hair from 6 different resident's head. Once the clippers were 
given back to staff, the resident became upset and broke the plexiglass covering the 
television in the dayroom and tried to attack staff. Actions Taken: Resident has been placed 
on line of sight and peer restriction from the 6 youth. Going forward clippers will only be 
available to use during the weekday with management oversight. FCPD was contacted and 
brought onsite. The resident was detained to obtain the plexiglass from him. After the 
plexiglass was recovered the resident processed with staff and went to bed. All notifications 
have been made. Guardianship: Foster Care Placement 

 

Interim Action Narrative: FCPD was called and resident was detained to obtain the 
plexiglass. He processed with staff. Resident was placed on line of sight and peer 
restriction. 

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:                                                                 Outcome:  



 
 

 

 

 

 

Licensing Narrative: Licensing Specialist will follow-up with facility. 10/20/2022 Licensing 
Specialist reviewed camera footage of the 10/16/2022 incident. Licensing Specialist viewed 
footage from 21:58 to 22:16 timeframe. The areas viewed were the 100 Hall and Station 1 
(Nursing Station). Licensing Specialist observed resident playing around with the clippers 
pretending like he was cutting a staff member's hair. Staff could be seen talking with the 
resident with his hand out for the clippers. Resident then walked off and entered into 
different bedrooms with a staff member following behind him. Licensing Specialist could 
not view what took place in the bedrooms due to no cameras being located in the bedrooms. 
As the resident and staff member entered and left out of each bedroom that was entered, 
some residents came out of their bedrooms rubbing their hair. Licensing Specialist saw one 
resident who appeared to be in shock as though if he may have been sleeping. The resident 
with the clippers could be seen laughing about his behavior with another resident. Staff 
member was observed following the resident and appeared to be talking with him. From 
what Licensing Specialist observed the resident was not left unsupervised during this 
incident. Licensing Specialist was informed that clippers are provided to the residents who 
have facial hair for them to trim their faces. No licensing concerns noted.  




